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Website:  www.grandchapter-mi.org 

Dear Companions and Everyone: 
 
It is July already!  July can be cool and wet or hot and dry. We are very dry and did we get the heat!  I would 
like to have the “Happy Medium” between those two options.  The air conditioning in my room has been on 
day and night.  It makes staying in so nice and comfortable.  I feel bad about those workers who are exposed 
to the heat.  Remember to stay hydrated this Fourth of July weekend.   
 
We received an article from the DeMolay of Michigan this month!  A nice article with pictures.  The line 
officers did a wonderful job by getting heir articles in by the deadline.  I did not feel the squeeze of working 
late nights putting the Triple Tau together.  I did have a couple that came in late but the information and 
news from them was so worth the wait.  Thank you all so much for your help and assistance.  I could not do 
this nice a job without you die-hard helpers.   
 
August is just around the corner and the line officers are getting prepared for the next step through the Royal 
Arch Grand Line.  I will miss MEC Don, our Grand High Priest and his Lady but he will be the next Junior 
Past Grand in a long list of Past Grand High Priests.  What a great year they have had, and they both did well 
to stay safe and healthy.  Our new incoming Grand High Priest, Brent Helm and Lady Nancy will have big 
shoes to fill but they are up to the task.  Have a safe and happy Fourth of July.  Enjoy the great outdoors and 
remember the bug spray and sunscreen! 
 
Fraternally,  
Jane Todd, Editor of the Triple Tau  

P.S.:  Yes, I did catch a bass at the pond.   

Thanks to Bro. Randy, I didn’t take a swim with this wiley creature! 

Donald Galway, PGHP, Grand Secretary 

P. O. Box 1185 

Pinckney, Michigan 48169 

 Cell Phone No. (517) 231-7109 

dgalway12000@yahoo.com 

Jane Todd, Editor of the Triple Tau 

1200 Wright Ave., RM 281 

Alma, Michigan 48801-1133 

Cell Phone No. (989) 423-7642 

creakyjane281@gmail.com 

 

 

mailto:dgalway12000@yahoo.com?subject=G.Sec.%20Don%20Galway
mailto:creakyjane281@gmail.com?subject=Editors%20E-mail%20for%20TT
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Greetings Companions: 
 
In May I had the sincere honor representing the Royal Arch Masons of Michigan at the Grand Lodge session.  
Also attending and working the information table were Brent Helm, Tom Black, Steve Eliopoulos, and Harold 
Staley. 
 
The joint York Rite Picnic and Golf Outing is only a couple of weeks away.  We need your support. The picnic is 
on July 16th and the Joint York Rite Golf Outing is on July 17th. Orders for flags and tee box signs for the Golf 
Outing to advertise your Lodge, Chapter, Council, Commandery, yourself, or dedicate one in memory of one 
who is no longer with us in person but lives on in our memories.  The signs are only $ 25.00 each and the 
proceeds will be equally divided between Council, Commandery, and Chapter for their Charity giving. 
 
It is not too late to declare your candidacy for the open Chair in the Grand Chapter Line.  Your Protocol 
Committee will assist you with the information on the duties and obligations that are expected of the Grand 
Chapter Line Officer. 
 
On a personal note, we spent 7 days in Houston Texas, to celebrate a Grand Daughter 18th Birthday. and 
her graduation from High School and her acceptance to Minnesota State University. 
 
Congratulations to Most Worshipful Brother Larry Judson, the newest Grand Master of the Grand Lodge of 
Michigan.  I know that we will have a strong working relationship. 
 
In Brotherly Love and Friendship, 
Don Mayville, MEGHP 

 

  

 

 

   MEC Don Mayville 
Grand High Priest 

Lady Josephine 
indsal@att.net 
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      June is the month in which Summer begins on the calendar, Labor Day is the unofficial beginning of the 

Fall season. Many of our lodges go dark during these two months of summer vacations. This does not mean 

we are not doing any work, in the contrary, we do a tremendous amount of work in our down time. Every 

weekend there are activities to take part in. There are a whole host of parades that go on throughout the state 

to celebrate almost everything you can think of. For a fraternity that the public thinks is a secret society, we 

try our best to make us public. We take pride in what we do and accomplish but, in most cases, it is from 

within ourselves.  

      This is also the time of the year that we promote our leadership of all the many bodies within the scope of 

Masonry. We are all Master Masons, and we should never lose sight of that fact. We also wish to increase our 

knowledge of the history of the craft, by exploring the other bodies that encompass the whole of the fraternity. 

The Grand Lodge hosted their session in May to install the new Grand Master, after which almost all the 

subordinate body’s leaders will be installed into their unique bodies. (I am not going to name all the bodies, as 

I would probably miss one or two and irate someone). The most rewarding thing of being a past leader of one 

of the bodies, you never quit learning, and you never stop teaching.  We are here to help instruct the new 

members of the craft to become knowledgeable and take it to another level. 

      The importance of placing our degree days on the calendars of our 

various bodies is to inform us that if we have candidates, we may take 

them to where your degrees are located. We can all use more help and 

there is always a place for anyone who wishes to take part. Should 

you have enough time we will also place it in the Triple Tau. 

Communication is the key to information. Lady Sherry and I hope to 

see you around the state this Summer, but if we miss you, we hope 

that you have a great and enjoyable summer, and we will see you after 

Labor Day. 

Knowledge is Key!!! 

Donald 

  

R. E. C. DONALD L. GALWAY, P.G.H.P. 
GRAND SECRETARY 

Lady Sherry 
P. O. Box 1185, Pinckney, MI 48169 

Cell (517) 231-7109 

dgalway12000@yahoo.com 

 

 

mailto:dgalway12000@yahoo.com?subject=G.Sec.%20Don%20Galway
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Greetings Companions: 

 
Recently when I was visiting my brother in Illinois, we 

did a road trip to visit the cemetery where my parents 

are buried.  The cemetery was, I remember it up on top 

of a steep hill with a cool north wind blowing across.  

We left some flowers on the grave site and then drove 

through the small town where my grandfather had 

lived years ago. 

Many of the little stores which I remembered from 

years gone by were no longer there.  They have been 

replaced by new stores and restaurants. 

Time does bring about many changes over the years.  

That is not necessarily a bad thing.  It does however 

require that we adapt and move forward. 

Sincerely & Fraternally, 
Brent Helm, Grand King  

 

Greetings Companions: 
 

 Earlier in June, Harold Staley and I attended the 

Nevada York Rite Grand Session in Las Vegas, NV.  

Shortly after that was the Grand Master’s reception 

which was well attended by both the Grand Chapter as 

well as the Grand Council.  The Rainbow Grand 

Assembly banquet was also a LOT of fun, and the 

outdoor Master Mason degree in Port Huron area gave 

me an opportunity to present Heritage Awards to two 

separate father and son Masons.  But…June has come 

and gone, and July is here with all the fun things going 

on.   

 Since the Grand Rapids area is becoming such a 

powerhouse in the York Rite, we have our own West 

Michigan York Rite picnic on the 9th of July, in addition 

to the Michigan York Rite picnic and golf outing in 

Gladwin a week later.  On the 27th of July, Don Mayville 

and I will be heading to the Illinois Grand Session in 

Springfield, IL. 

 The Royal Arch Outdoor degree is still the 1st 

Saturday after Labor Day.  This year it is September 9th.  

Make sure you complete your registration form to ensure 

we have enough food; also, if you want an official 

“Outdoor 2023” hat and polo.  This year the polo shirt 

will be white instead of red like it has been the last 2 

years. 

 Until I see you again, keep seeking further light in 

Masonry. 

Tom & Loki 

REC Brent Helm 
Grand King 

Lady Nancy 

brentahelm@aol.com 

REC Thomas Black 
Grand Scribe 

xsealtom@yahoo.com 

mailto:brentahelm@aol.com
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Greetings Companions: 
 
I hope the summer is going well for everyone, it seems 
to be flying by and July is almost here.  July is the 
month we have our York Rite picnic and golf outing.  
The picnic is on Saturday the 15th and the golf outing 
on Sunday the 16th at Gladwin Heights Golf Course.  
These two events are open to all York Rite Masons 
and their families. 
 
Looking ahead to August, the Grand York Rite session 
will be held in Bay City at the Double Tree Hotel.  
Grand Chapter will meet on Thursday the 17th, 
opening will be at 8:30 am.  Please plan to attend these 
functions and fellowship with your Companions. 
 
Fraternally, 
 
Dave Montgomery, GCOH  

Greetings Companions:  

First and foremost, I hope this communication finds 
everyone in good health, but for the sick and shut-ins a 
speedy recovery.  Well, the spring season was short 
lived, but at this time of year we are having the 
summer’s hot season.  

The officers of the grand line are getting ready to visit 
other grand chapters sessions for this year 2023.  It’s 
nice to see how those chapters do the work.  It is not 
that different from ours; we all are going on the same 
path for membership!!   

Forward looking to the chapter which is capitular 
masonry.  The Mark Master Mason degree is the first 
degree a mason is given after receiving the three 
degrees in the symbolic lodge.  As in all degrees of 
freemasonry, the Mark Master degree has great 
theological biblical and moral importance in the life of 
every member of the craft!!  
 

Fraternally, 
Steve J. Eliopoulos, Grand Principal Sojourner 

 

  

REC Steve Eliopoulos 
Grand Principal 

Sojourner 

sje62263@gmail.com 
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Greetings Companions,  

First and foremost, I would like to wish all companions 
a Happy Father’s Day.  I hope you were able to spend 
time with your loved ones.   
 
Summer has settled into the north country.  The battle 
against biting flies, gnats and June bugs has begun.  
The lack of rain here has been noticeable, so make sure 
to thoroughly put out your campfires because the land 
is dry.  Also, please do not transport firewood.  We are 
in a war with oak wilt, beech blight and a myriad of 
other insect migrations that caused our trees with 
diseases, and it is becoming a real problem for our 
forests. 
 
I recently attended the Nevada Grand Session.  I was 
surprised to learn that the Nevada Grand Chapter only 
has 368 members in the entire state.  Michigan is 
grateful for our 1800+ members in good standing. 
 
Upcoming dates to add to your calendar are the 
following..... 
-York Rite annual picnic and golf outing on 7-15-23 in 
Beaverton MI. 
-August 17-19th York Rite Grand Session at the Bay 
City Mi. Doubletree 
 
In Closing, I'd like to personally wish Don Galway a 
speedy recovery from illness and wish everyone a 
happy 4th of July. 
 
Fraternally yours,  
Harold R Staley, Grand Royal Arch Captain 

In anticipation of upcoming Independence Day 
celebrations, we at TSL would like to share our top 10 
tips for safely handling fireworks this holiday. 
1. Always use fireworks outside and have a 

bucket of water/hose nearby in case of 
accidents. 

2. Designate a safety perimeter. If you have 
ground-based fireworks like a fountain, spectating 
from at least 35 feet away is best. For aerial 
fireworks, you’ll want everyone to move back to 
around 150 feet. 

3. Ditch faulty fireworks. Let duds sit for 5 -10 
minutes before you put them in a bucket of water.  

4. Supervise children when they are handling 
sparklers. Sparklers burn at about 2,000 degrees 
Fahrenheit—hot enough to melt some metals. 
Sparklers can quickly ignite clothing, and children 
have received severe burns from dropping 
sparklers on their feet or touching body parts. 

5. Don’t forget about your pets! Keep your pets 
indoors. Close the curtains or blinds and turn on 
the TV or radio to provide some distraction.  

6. Soak both spent and unused fireworks in water 
for a few hours before discarding. 

7. Never place a part of your body directly over a 
firework or hold a firework in your hand when 
lighting. 

8. Only light one firework at a time. 
9. Avoid alcohol consumption when handling or 

using fireworks.  
10. Consider safe alternatives to fireworks such as 

party poppers, bubbles, silly string, or glow 
sticks. 

Have a safe and wonderful 4th of July! 

  

Harold Staley Jr. 
Grand Royal Arch          

       Captain 

    Lady Deborah 
haroldstaley@yahoo.com 

Colin O’Conner, 

Manager and 

George Simoni 
Transportation 

Safety Laboratory 

(TSL) 
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Richard ‘Rick’ Williams 

Candidate for Election to Grand Chapter 

Office 

High Priest - Hooker Chapter No. 38 

2457 Sinclair Ave NE, Grand Rapids, MI 49505 

Cell #: (616) 719-9146 masonichistorianmi@gmail.com 

recorder@saladinshrine.com 

Dear Companions, 
 

I am on a journey with all of you.  Mine began almost twenty-four years ago when I knocked, just as you once 

did, on the door of a lodge and it was opened unto me.  It later continued in the company of two of my 

Companions as we three did agree and arrived at this moment where I ask you to join your support with that 

of Hooker Chapter No. 38 by electing me to serve as a Grand Officer of the Grand Chapter of Royal Arch 

Masons of Michigan. 
 

My own Masonic journey has been one of the services to the Craft seeking opportunities to have influence in 

the institutions I hold dear.  I want to be part of a team that enhances the value of our Chapters and Grand 

Chapter to provide to our members.  I do not represent myself as having all the answers, but I do see myself 

as a committed part of the process of reaching inventive and meaningful solutions to the shared challenges all 

Chapters and Companions face. 
 

I have received many blessings in my life, among them my education (in law and finance) as well as the 

leadership roles I have held on to the boards of several charitable and fraternal organizations.  With each of 

those experiences I have found an opportunity to grow as well as pick up another working tool to bring to 

this present fight.  That fight is one for our future. 
 

As I have visited several Chapters in the last several months. I have had 

the opportunity to meet many of you around the altar and be reminded 

repeatedly how inspiring and dedicated each of you are to our future.  It 

has also given me the opportunity to develop my own thoughts about 

the opportunity to serve.  I want to be a part of making a difference in 

our Chapters and our Masonic journey.  I ask for your support to 

embark on this phase of our journey together at the upcoming Grand 

Chapter Session. 

I am interested in hearing your needs, ideas, and goals for Royal Arch 

Masonry in Michigan.  Please feel free to reach out to me so we can 

continue this discussion.  I would love to hear from you.     (Picture 

with my Lady Hannah enjoying a little Tiki) 
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My name is David A. Patterson, and I announce my candidacy for the open chair in 
the Grand Officers Line of the Grand Chapter of Royal Arch Masons of Michigan. I  

currently am the Grand Master of the 1st Veil of the Grand Chapter of Royal Arch 
 Masons of Michigan. I intend to run for an open chair in the Officers Grand Line of 
the Grand Chapter Royal Arch Masons of Michigan. 
 
Personal History: 

Married to my best friend and life companion Lady Linda Lynn Patterson. 54 years 

later and she is still my absolute best friend and soulmate. My wife blessed us with 

two wonderful children, Pamela Lynn, and David Scott. 

My work career took me in many different directions. My first significant job started in 1969 employed as 

a Locomotive Engineer with the Grand Trunk Western Railroad. I retired from the railroad as a Federally 

Licensed Locomotive Engineer in 1988. My second significant career began when I was offered a job in 

1982. This job I accepted and became a Certified Deputy Sheriff with the St. Clair County Sheriff’s 

Office located in St. Clair County, Michigan. I remained a deputy sheriff until retiring after 29 years of 

service. I first worked in the Sheriff’s Marine Division for three years then was promoted to Sheriff’s 

Road Patrol as a certified road deputy. I worked for 15 years as such and was then further promoted to 

Detective for thirteen plus years. I finally retired as a Senior Detective of the Department. Status at 

retirement was as a Detective working Major Crimes. I am immensely proud to have been a public service 

employee for the citizens of St. Clair County, and to our great State of Michigan. 

Business: Owner/Operator: Thumb Area Civil Process LLC. (38 years). 
 
My masonic career begins: Blue Lodge (30 plus years): 
Initiated February 16, 1991. Raised to Master Mason, Smiths Creek Masonic Lodge #491, May 1992. Mason of 

the Year Smiths Creek Lodge #491, May 19, 2012. 

Worshipful Master 2019 and 2020 (Two Years). 

Honorary Membership Marysville Lodge #498, October 05, 2017.  

Plural Membership with S. Ward Lodge # 62, June 11, 2020. 

Plural Membership with Evergreen Lodge # 9, November 03, 2021. Currently serving as Junior Warden at 

Evergreen Lodge No. 9. Mason of the year Evergreen Lodge No. 9 December 2022. 

Royal Arch Mason St. Clair Chapter No.12 R.A.M: 

Exalted as Royal Arch Mason of St. Clair Chapter No. 12 Royal Arch Masons of Michigan, January 

26. 1993. 

Served as Excellent as High Priest 2004. 2005, 2006, and 2019. 

Order of High Priesthood of Michigan member since 2005. 

Grand Master of the 1st Veil Grand Chapter Royal Arch Masons of Michigan (Current).  

You can deductively reason that my Masonic Life has been just that, “Masonic.”.  St. Clair Chapter No. 12 

Royal Arch Masons of Michigan fully supports my candidacy.  I too have the full support of my great and 

loving family.  My Masonic History and work experiences demonstrate my ability to serve in the Grand 

Officers Elective Line.  I thank you for your consideration. 

 
Sincerely, 
David A. Patterson, PHP, Grand Master of the 1st Veil 
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Greetings Companions: 

My name is Scott Blanchard, and I am a candidate for the Open Chair in the Grand Chapter Royal Arch 
Masons line.  My wish to be a Grand Officer is to be of service to the Companions who comprise the Grand 
Chapter Royal Arch Masons of Michigan.  More personally, I want to give back a portion of what Freemasonry 
has given to me.  Freemasonry has offered a community of men with whom I can be social and engage in good 
works, men I feel comfortable in the company of and supported.  I have evolved as a person through my 
involvement.   

I wish to be a part of planning for the future of Royal Arch Masonry in Michigan while working to inspire 
others to become active and involved.  My goal is to explore best practices and work toward the retention and 
engagement of current members while casting a beacon that will attract new members to the York Rite.  My 
focus while working through the line will remain on the local Chapters.  Working within the Grand Chapter, to 
build relationships and to determine what is working well in some areas and what tactics could be employed in 
our Chapters to foster engagement, satisfaction, retention, and growth.  We can be our strongest through 
collaboration, communication, harmony, and teamwork.  

I am blessed to be supported by my wife of 28 years, Dawn and our two children.  Dawn has been in active 
support of my masonic activities, and she is a member of Pontiac Chapter No. 228, Order of the Eastern Star. 
My son John is an officer in two symbolic Lodges and Captain of the Host in Battle Creek Chapter No. 19. My 
daughter Danielle is a college student studying business and veterinary technology.  I could not think of 
undertaking this venture without their support. 

In my professional life, I am a former paramedic and currently a registered nurse.  I spent 10 years in 
manufacturing leadership as a team leader and Captain of the Emergency Response Team.  I have spent the 
bulk of my professional career in emergency medicine.  I now work as a coordinator in the Patient Safety and 
Quality Department of the Bronson Hospital Group. 

I have been drawn to Community service-related careers and volunteer activities including serving as a 
firefighter in Leroy Township, Michigan and with the Boy Scouts of America.  Working as a camp safety officer 
was fulfilling and allowed me to mentor the Scouts.  Some have gone on to careers in public safety. 

My Masonic history is as follows:   

Symbolic Lodge raised a Master Mason on June 9, 2016, Ira A. Beck Lodge No. 503.  Worshipful Master of Ira 
A. Beck Lodge No. 503 for 2020-2023.  I am a Plural Member of Battle Creek Lodge No. 12, and currently 
serving as Secretary.  I also belong to Sherwood Lodge No. 421 as a Plural Member.  I am a member of the 
Battle Creek Masonic Temple Finance Corporation, 2017 to 2023.  As of 2023 I am the corporations, President.  
District Deputy Instructor of District 37, 2023.  

Royal Arch Masonry, I was exhalated a Royal Arch Mason on February 25, 2017, in Battle Creek Chapter No. 
19.  I am currently the High Priest of Battle Creek Chapter No. 19. 

Thank you for your consideration for this great honor.  I would welcome the opportunity to answer any of your 

questions.  I can be contacted via email at blanchard1072@gmail.com. 

Fraternally,   

Scott A. Blanchard, High Priest of Battle Creek Chapter No. 19 

 

  

mailto:blanchard1072@gmail.com
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As summer is upon us Michigan DeMolay had a busy month. The State Master Councilor Eric with several 

Advisors including the Executive Officer, Dad Stewart, and his wife with nine other Advisors attended the 

Grand Master’s reception in Owasso. State Master Councilor Eric presented the Grand Master with a DeMolay 

tie, thanked him for supporting Masonic Youth and wished him success for the coming year. 
 

The following week Michigan DeMolay traveled to Cincinnati for the hundred 

and fourth DeMolay International Supreme Council session. SMC Eric 

together with dad Stewart 9 advisors enjoyed a week of work for the 

betterment of DeMolay. It was not all work as they attended a ball game at the 

Great American Ball Park  

 

          The Grand opening session was held 

at the Scottish Rite Cathedral. 
 

The ISC Members worked through the reports and legislation for the future of 

DeMolay, while the young men elected a new International Congress Master 

Counselor and International Congress Secretary (who is from our neighbors to 

the north Canada.) The Supreme Council also elected several deserving 

individuals to receive honors and elect new members to their ranks. 
 

 

Each year our representatives attend a 

traditional Jurisdictional dinner and this 

year we traveled to Kentucky where we had a great meal and Dad Stewart 

announced the honors that were granted.  Those attending dinner 

included: Eric, State Master Councilor, Moms D’Aguanno and Stewart 

and Dads Stewart Executive Officer, D’Aguanno PGM, Wheeler, 

PMWGM, Myers PSMC, Toll, Shelton, PSMC, and Parker EOE; all 

enjoyed a great meal. 

 
Michigan Honors: 

Chevaliers: Thomas E. Black and Cameron S. Atkenson 

Cross of Honor: Steven Atkenson, Daniel C. Myers, and Cheri L. White 

Legion of Honor: Larry J. Judson, Greg Oliver, Robert Otte, Jr., Howard “Bud” Prough, Jr., Rodger Moore, 

Michael E. Moore, and E. Robert Reynolds 
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New International Supreme Council Nomination and advancements: 

David A. Wiley Honorary Member in Ohio, Chris Danner to Deputy in Florida, Matt Shelton to Deputy, and 

Ron Blaisdell to Active – Congratulations to these members of the ISC 

While many of Michigan DeMolay were busy at the Supreme Council Dad Larry Inscho, PGM represented 

Michigan DeMolay at the Michigan Rainbow Grand Assembly and brought remarks on our behalf. In addition, 

Cam Atkinson MC of Livingston Chapter represented DeMolay at their Installation.  Associate Sara B. was 

elected the new Rainbow youth leader and was installed as the Grand Worthy Advisor on Saturday. 

 

Michigan DeMolay needs your help.  

We are looking for young men between 12 and 21 and Adult 

Advisors. 
 

Young men when mentored by an advisor become good citizens and future 

leaders. These young men are also the future leaders of the Masonic Craft. Why 

not invest time into mentoring our future by serving as an advisor, starting a 

chapter, or encouraging a young man to join DeMolay (your son, grandson, 

nephew, or neighbor.). Do not forget Michigan has a youth organization for 

young ladies, Rainbow for Girls.  

 

 

 

 

Dad Stewart is the Executive Officer and is eager to provide you with any 

information about DeMolay or starting a new Chapter. 

Dad Jeffery Stewart, Executive Officer 

Email: Jstewart@michigandemolay.org 

Phone: (734)673-4012 

 

  

mailto:Jstewart@michigandemolay.org
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Outdoor Degree 2023 

 

MM, PM, MEM, RA 
 

 In Reed City, carved out of the woods on the East border of the Manistee National Forest, is the home 

of the Outdoor All-Chapter Degree Day.  Owned by a Royal Arch Mason, this 5-acre property will host the 

Outdoor All-Chapter Degree Day the first Saturday after Labor Day every year.  This year, the outdoor degree 

will be on September 9th, 2023. 

2021:  71 individuals total, 17 candidates. 

2022:  97 individuals total, 33 candidates. 

2023:  ????. 

Beginning at 10:00 Sharp!!! 

• Mark Master - Paw-Paw Chapter #34 

• Past Master – Grand Rapids Chapter #7 

• Most Excellent Master – Hooker Chapter #38 

• BBQ lunch 

• Royal Arch Degree – Michigan Grand Chapter 

• Fun, Fellowship, & Hospitality all day long. 

 

“Royal Arch Outdoor Degree 2023” hats are $10, and “Royal Arch Outdoor Degree 2023” white polos are $15.  

This IS outdoors in the woods.  Normal attire for this degree will be what you would wear in the woods:  hiking 

boots, jeans, perhaps a red shirt.  Wear what you would like; however, this may not be the place for coat, tie, & 

dress shoes.  Please bring a chair. 

 

Follow Exit 159 on US 131.  Approximately ½ mile north of 10417 220th AVE., Reed City, MI. 

Follow the Royal Arch signs. 
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Outdoor Degree Sign-Up Sheet 

(Please print legibly) 

Name_____________________________________ 

 

Address___________________________________ 

 

E-Mail____________________________________ 

 

Phone_____________________________________ 

 

Shirt Size and quantity______________________ 

 

Hat quantity_______________________________ 

 

Make checks payable to “Judy Simons” for hats & Shirts.  Please send in your information BY 

SEPTEMBER 1st for your shirt and hat.  If you don’t want a shirt or hat, please sign up anyway 

to ensure we have enough food. 

Send your information to: 

Tom Black 

2251 Wolfboro Dr. 

Kentwood, MI  49508 

Phone #:  616-438-8371 

Email:  xsealtom@yahoo.com 
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25th Annual James R. Sprague Memorial York Rite Picnic 

 

                    • Sprague Cabin, 2281 Martin Rd, Beaverton, MI 48612 

                    •             Noon -??? Food will be served at approx. 3:00 pm. 

                    •             The entree for dinner will be your choice of steak or chicken with 

                                   a potluck assortment of sides and desserts. Water, tea, and lemonade  

                                   will be provided. 

                    •             Alcohol will be BYOB. 

                    •             Please call or email to let us know your choice of entrée if you plan to  

                                   attend. There are several motels nearby, so plan to come early and stay late. 
 

Sunday, July 16th Charity Golf Outing 
 

           • Gladwin Heights Golf Course, 3551 W. M-61, Gladwin, MI 48624 

           • Registration will begin Sunday at 8:30 AM and a Shotgun Start at 10:00 AM. 

           • Registration Fee Includes golf, cart, dinner, and door prizes. $75.00 per player 

                        ($70.00 if paid by 7/10). 

           • The event is a four (4) person scramble. Teams may be all men, all ladies, or mixed.  

                        You may submit your team, or we will be glad to put one together for you.  

           • There will be cash prizes for 1st, 2nd, and 3rd place, as well as a “Closest to the  

                        pin” hole, and a “Longest drive” hole.  

           • Hole sponsorship is available for $25. Individuals, Businesses, and Masonic 

                        Organizations are welcome to show their support! 

                        o There will be mystery prizes for the most hole sponsorships sold, as well as  

                                    the largest donation!  

                        o All Profits will be divided equally between the Grand Chapter, Grand Council,  

                                    and Grand Commandery Charities.  
            
            Questions? Contact:  

            David Montgomery montgomeryd48@gmail.com - (248) 207-5758  

            Chris Potts Christophpotts@gmail.com - (517) 505-1937 

             Jim Rutherford norruth123@yahoo.com - (734) 262-9399 

  

25th Annual York Rite Picnic 
& 

Charity Golf Outing 
Saturday, July 15th, 2023 
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2023 York Rite Golf Outing Sponsor & 
Registration Form 

Sunday, July 16th, 2023 
 
I/We would like to sponsor (individually, as an organization, or 

as a business) a hole or tee box, 
for only $25.00 each hole. Please let the sign(s) read:  

            ___________________________________________________________________________ 

___________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Number of holes sponsored _______ x $25 …………… Total $____________ 

 

Golf Sign Up 
 

Name:   ________________________________________________________ 
 
Address:   ______________________________________________________ 
 
City: ______________________ State: ___________    Zip:   _____________  
 

            E-Mail: ________________________________   Phone: _________________     
 
(Registration Fee Includes: golf, cart, dinner, and door prizes) $75.00 per player, 
($70.00 if paid by 7/10/2023), (Dinner Only with no Golf $30.00 Each.). 
 

Playing with:  ___________________________________$ ________________   
 
              __________________________________ $ ________________ 
 

                                    __________________________________ $ ________________ 
 

Enclosed please find my payment in full of             $ ________________ 
 

Dinner will be served approx. 4:30 PM  
 

Golf Outing Dinner Choices: _______ # of Steak Dinners   ______ # of Chicken Dinners  
 
*Make checks payable to Livingston Chapter No. 30 “YR GOLF OUTING” on the memo line.  
 
Mail in Advance Registration & Checks to: Livingston Chapter No. 30      
 
C/O Don Mayville, 148 Belmont Lane, Whitmore Lake, MI, 48189 

 


